
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 December 16, 2013 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Village Hall 
675 Village Court 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER 2013 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 NOVEMBER 2013 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

          5.   2014 CAPITAL PLAN REVIEW 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
November 18, 2013 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:07 p.m. at Village Hall.  
The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Joe Keefe 
  Jim Hirsch 
  John Nesbitt 
  Ron Schmidt  

Scott Shore  
    
 Committee member Mitch Melamed was absent.  

 
2. APPROVAL OF THE MAY MINUTES 

The October Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as 
submitted. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME  
There was no public comment.  
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 Stella reviewed the October monthly report. 

 Due to the frost starting later than usual the leaves were falling later. 
This will require the maintenance staff to be kept on later in the season. 

 Dale asked why the leaves were falling later in the season. Dave Arden 
mentioned that we were in a drought situation over the summer that 
caused the trees and leaves to be dryer and fall later in the season. 

 The Senior Fall Classic was held this year and was a very popular event. 
There were over 80 players participating. The event is used primarily to 
thank our seniors for their patronage throughout the year.   

 Fall rates went into effect October 12th and will remain in place until 
November. If we are still open in December we will drop the rates again.  

 The Buckthorn Barbecue was held in the clubhouse that included Arnold 
Randall from the Forest Preserve as the keynote speaker.  

 The financials to date are exceeding all budgeted numbers. Stella 

estimated the end of year positive cash flow will be $350,000 this year.  

 Rounds have exceeded last year although we had 1,500 rounds in 
November and December which will tough to do this year. 

 John asked how we limit our expenditures on maintaining the current 
clubhouse with a new one in the future. Stella responded that there is a 
lot of disrepair but we handle issues as they happen. There are issues 
such as the sewage pipe under the clubhouse that could break at any 
time but until that happens we won’t fix it.  



 Stella added the clubhouse is as good as it’s going to get at this point.  

 Dale suggested Stella keep a list of issues that need to be repaired in 
order to present to the community and Village Board to rationalize the 
new clubhouse expense. Stella answered she has been keeping a list of 
repairs needed and presented the list to the committee.  

 Dale added this issue is similar to the water plant issue the village is 
facing now as far as completely replacing the structure versus updating 
and renovating it. The report Stella presented to the committee will go a 
long way to convince the Village Board and residents that new 
construction is the only option.  

 Joe added that the clubhouse is already damaging the course’s 
reputation and the sale of outings at the course.  

 John asked what the Village Board’s general opinion was as far as the 
new clubhouse. Dale’s feeling is the board supports the new construction 

but the overall cost of the project will be an important factor as well. 

 Dale added that showing the residents the business aspects as well as 
the social benefits of a new clubhouse will be key in selling this project.  
 

5. LONG RANGE PLANNING PRESENTED BY DAVE ARDEN 

 Dave Arden informed the committee there have been 19 diseased and 
dead ash trees removed and 9 new trees have been planted in their place.  

 Dave said there are too many trees on the golf course that were planted 
too close to each other. The rule of thumb is there should be no trees 
planted within 30 feet of other trees. Dave presented the committee with 
an outline of the removed trees as well as where the new trees were 
planted.  

 Dave added that 28 ash trees were treated for disease. John asked if 
Dave has noticed any difference. Dave answered that it is too soon to tell 
this year but he should be able to check for improvement next season.  

 John agreed with Dave that there are too many trees on older golf 
courses and mentioned Skokie Country Club removed 50 trees after 
completing a tree study. 

 Dave added we have about 80-90 ash trees which is actually a low 
number of trees compared to other courses. North Shore Country Club 
removed 144 ash trees in 2012.  

 Stella informed the committee that the willows near the 17th tee are dead.  
This is our biggest willow tree issue; these are the same trees the Botanic 
Gardens would like removed.  

 Joe asked about the willows behind the 16th tee. Dave said those trees 
were dead-headed and are in good shape. 

 Dave informed the committee the trees near the 17th tee and adjacent to 
the Botanic Gardens are dead and will be the first to be removed. Money 
has already been spent to trim those trees just to keep them safe. The 
plan is to take down the 3 worst trees and plant cypress, river birch, or 
alder trees to replace the willows. The willows will be removed over the 
course of three years. 

 Dale suggested asking the Botanic Gardens to share the expense of the 
willows since they are in favor of them being removed.   



 Joe asked if Dave will be using willow trees to replace trees removed or 
cut down. Dave said that nurseries don’t stock willow trees anymore so 
that is not an option.  

 Joe asked that Dave try to keep the willow on #15 as it adds to the 
beauty of the hole. 

 Dave added the 10 willows between holes 11 and 17 are in good shape 
after being pruned and deadheaded. 

 Stella informed the committee the 3-year tree program will begin next fall 
beginning with the willows by 17th tee and the following years will 
address the willows between holes 10 and 17. 

 Dale presented a plan to re-align the driving range towards the first 
green and away from Westley Rd. If the current golf shop was removed 
when the new clubhouse is built there would be room to move the tee 
box backwards to accommodate a buffer zone between the end of the 

range and the first hole.  

 Stella responded that if the range was moved we would lose the buffer 
zone between the end of the range and the first hole. The tee area on the 
range would need to be moved backwards towards the parking lot about 
30 yards. We would also need netting around all sides of the range as 
well as adding some berms and landscaping.  

 Joe asked if this would solve the political issues with the range. Dale said 
he believes this plan would go a long way to create enough of a buffer to 
capture the slices from the tee and keep balls off of the road and should 
create less opposition from our neighbors.  

 John asked how we’re going to contain the balls from the first fairway. 
Stella added the netting would be 90 feet and taper to 60 feet all the way 
around the range. There is no way that the range could allow the use of 
drivers and not be netted all the way around.  

 Joe asked Dave if it would be possible to remove any buckthorn behind 
the 5th tee. Dave said his staff did remove about 5 feet of buckthorn this 
year and is looking at some other spots including behind the first green 
to remove buckthorn as it is starting to impede the out of bounds area.  

 Dale asked if there was a way to put up fencing behind 17th green to 
prevent another car from entering the course and causing damage. Dave 
thinks even if we put a smaller decorative fence up it may deter vandals 
from driving onto the course.  

 Joe asked about the 60% flight golf balls on the range. Stella answered 
that the public is generally against them but we could conduct another 
survey to judge interest in them.  

 Stella presented a golf ball trajectory study to the committee that was 

conducted that shows exactly where and how high netting must be 
installed to keep the range safe. 

 Dale asked Stella to look into netting that could be removed or unraveled 
during the off season. Dave answered he believes Sportsman’s uses this 
netting and that could be a possibility.  

 Ron asked if a handful of bays on the range could be angled and used 
strictly for hitting drivers. Stella said the problem is that the range would 
need to be fully staffed around the clock to enforce this policy. People 



generally ignore the policies set forth i.e. the irons only sign. Someone 
would have to be on the range constantly.  

 
6. CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  

 Stella reported to the committee that the next step in the clubhouse 
project will be to negotiate a contract with the chosen architect.  She 
expects the contract to be finalized in January. 

 
7. OTHER BUSINESS 

 John mentioned that with all the new players this year and with all the 
positive comments on the golf course that have been made that it will be 
interesting to see how much repeat business we get.  

 Joe along with the entire committee commended Dave and his crew on 
the overall shape of the golf course this year.  

 
8.  ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:10 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               

To:  Golf Advisory Board 

 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 

 

Date:  December 12, 2013  

 

Subject:  November 2013 Monthly Report                

                                       

 

Financial Overview:  The majority of the rounds in November were played in the first half of 

the month as temperatures were above average and precipitation was below average. The 
second half of the month brought colder temperatures and rain. We were fortunate to have 

good weather on the weekend that resulted in an increase in revenues and our average rate 

being much higher than last season.  Total revenues were $23,719 versus the budget of 

$6,015.  

   

  

2013 Actual 

 

 

2012 Actual 

Rounds 601 1,101 

Average Rate      $29.32     $24.80 

FYTD Rounds 33,122 33,126 

 

 
Departmental Overview: 

 

Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $17,625 vs. a budget of $4,440.   

 

Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $817 vs. a budget of $375.  

 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $723 vs. a budget of $0.   

 

Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $2998 vs. a budget of $1220; pull cart rental revenue 

was $366 vs. a budget of $0. 

 
Food & Beverage: The food and beverage facility is closed for the season and will reopen April 

1st, 2014.  Hel’s Kitchen Catering will be in the second year of a two year contract in 2014; 

their lease fee will increase to $24,000.  

 

Golf Course:  

 There were five maple trees, two elm trees and two locust trees planted throughout the 
course in conjunction with our ash tree removal plan.  

 Winterization of the pump station, irrigation systems, and buildings was completed. 

 Winter plant protectant was applied to fairways, greens and tees. 

 Leaf mulching and removal continued throughout the month due to the late frost. 

 Removed all supplies (benches, ball washers, tee markers) from golf course.  These 
accessories will be painted and repaired over the winter. 



 Completed all perennial bed winterization.  All natural areas were cut down and old 
plant material removed from flower beds. 

 Equipment assessment for winter maintenance and repair has been conducted.  
                                                       

2013 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 69 degrees and the low was 12 

degrees. The average high for the month is 49 degrees and the average low is 33 degrees.  Total 
precipitation was 5.3 inches against an average of 3.06 inches.   

 

Marketing Notes: 

 Google places ad is running online. 

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 

 Glencoe Golf Club website updates on the home page. 

 An email blast was sent to the junior camp database promoting camps next season. 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 The Hard Course Day Chili Open was held on November 2nd. This was a very popular 
event that had over 85 golfers participate.  

 The indoor teaching studio was set up in the clubhouse to offer video lessons over the 
winter. The indoor lessons will keep our existing students on site and involved 

throughout the winter months. 

 There were 17 dead ash trees removed from the course.  New trees were planted in an 
effort to maintain the challenge of certain golf holes that was lacking after the dead 

trees were removed.  The ash tree removal plan will continue over the next ten years 

until all of the trees have been safely removed and new tree strategically placed in their 

absence. 

 Stella and Dave Arden met with Bruce Horigan from Urban Forest Products to explore 
the golf course’s potential to supply his company with our tree materials which can 

then be recycled into functional wood products. 

 

 

 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Stella Nanos 

General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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